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 CITY OF VAUGHAN 
 

 REPORT NO. 3 OF THE 
 

 CYCLING AND PEDESTRIAN ADVISORY TASK FORCE 
 
  
 For consideration by the Finance, Administration and Audit Committee 
 of the City of Vaughan 
 on September 6, 2016 
 
 
 
The Cycling and Pedestrian Advisory Task Force met at 7:06 p.m., on July 6, 2016. 
 
Present: Mark Inglis, Vaughan Bicycle User Group (Co-Chair) 

Councillor Tony Carella 
Frank Fazzari, Citizen Representative 
Michael J. Iacovelli, Citizen Representative 
Margit Sampogna, Citizen Representative 
Afzal Upal, Citizen Representative 
Sahra Nalayeh, Vaughan Bicycle User Group 
Shawn Smith, Regional Municipality of York 
 
 

Also Present: Martin Tavares, Manager of Parks & Open Space Planning 
  Michael Habib, Sr. Planner, Parks Development 
  Marco Jacob, Urban Designer, Development Planning 
  Behnaz Djabarouti, Urban Designer, Development Planning 
  Tony Iacobelli, Manager of Environmental Sustainability 
  Rose Magnifico, Council / Committee Administrator 

 
 
The following items were dealt with: 
 
 
1 INTRODUCTION OF MONTHLY THEMES (MARK INGLIS) 
 
Mark Inglis, Co-Chair, provided an introduction of the monthly themes.  He advised that recommendations would 
be developed at each meeting following presentations on the monthly themes. 
 
 
 

2 PARKS AND RECREATION - ADDRESSING CYCLING AND PEDESTRIANS 

 (JAMIE BRONSEMA OR DELEGATE) 
 
Martin Tavares, Manager of Parks & Open Space Planning, provided a presentation with respect to the multiuse 
recreational pathways and distributed Communication C2 titled “Connecting the Dots - Multiuse Recreational 
Pathways” and Communication C3, titled “Cycling & Pedestrian Task Force Department Interaction & 
Responsibilities”. 
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3 ENVIRONMENTAL SUSTAINABILITY - HOW HAVE CYCLING AND PEDESTRIANS BEEN 

INCORPORATED IN THEIR PLANNING (TONY IACOBELLI OR DELEGATE) 
 
Tony Iacobelli, Manager of Environmental Sustainability, provided a verbal report with respect to the incorporation 
of cycling and pedestrians in the planning process and provided Communication C1. 
 
 
 
4 TRANSPORTATION PLANNING - STATUS OF HIRING OF ACTIVE 

TRANSPORTATION PLANNER (ANDREW PEARCE) 
 
Martin Tavares, Manager of Parks & Open Space Planning, provided details regarding the recruitment of the 
transportation planner. 
 
 
 
5 DEVELOPMENT PLANNING - HOW HAVE CYCLING AND PEDESTRIANS BEEN 

INCORPORATED IN THEIR PLANNING (GRANT UYEYAMA OR DELEGATE) 
 
Marco Jacob, Urban Designer, Development Planning, provided a presentation with respect the incorporation of 
cycling and pedestrians in the development planning process. The presentation was included in part in the 
presentation material distributed as Communication C2.  
 
 
 
6 DISCUSSION ABOUT HOW DEPARTMENTS INTERACT 
 
The Task Force discussed the above. 
 
 
 
7 DRAFT RECOMMENDATIONS: PLANNING INTERNALLY (SUMMARY BY ALAN SHEFMAN) 
 
This matter was not dealt with. 
 
 
 
8 NEW BUSINESS – REQUEST FOR LARGE MAP 
 
Mark Inglis, Co-Chair, requested that Martin Tavares, Manager of Parks & Open Space Planning, provide a large 
map of the city’s masterplan to the meetings to assist in the Task Force’s discussions.  
 
 
 
 
 
The meeting adjourned at 9:16 p.m. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Mark Inglis, Co-Chair 
 
 
Report prepared by Rose Magnifico, Council / Committee Administrator 


